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The National Commission on Muslim Filipinos-Bureau of Pilgrimage and Endowment (NCMF-BPE) wants to firmly
remind everyone to strictly follow all rules and regulations set by the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. Their laws are very
strictly enforced, so we strongly advise you to do the following:

1. Always Wear Your Nusuk Card: Everyone must wear their Nusuk card all the time when you go out,
especially in Makkah. This card is important for your identification and to enter different places.

2. Be Careful Not to Lose It: Please be very careful not to lose your Nusuk card. Keep it in a safe place on
your body or in a bag that you always have with you.

3. Take Pictures of the Barcode and Visa: Please take clear pictures of the barcode on your Nusuk card and
your visa right away. If you happen to lose your original documents, these digital copies can help with your
identification and other necessary processes.

Further, we highly recommend these steps before and while you are in the Holy Land:

1. Download the Nusuk App: Download and install the official Nusuk application on your mobile phones.
2. Register/Create an Account: Register or create your account on the Nusuk app as soon as possible.

3. Apply for the Rawdah Permit: We suggest that you apply for your Rawdah permit on your second day in
Madinah or earlier if you can.

Your cooperation on this matter is highly appreciated as we collectively work towards a successful and well-organized
Hajj 2025 for all Filipino pilgrims.

For inquiries or clarifications, please contact the NCMF-BPE through the contact details provided below:
B ncmf.bpe@gmail.com @ ncmf.gov.ph facebook.com/ehajjPH

You may also contact Supervisory Team member, Mr. Bensager for immediate inquiries: 056 223 8242.
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